## BOARD OF HEALTH APRIL 11, 2019

On Thursday, April 11, 2019, at 7:32 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 13, 2018, by:

- Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh, Jeffrey Waldron and Christopher Balogh

Members Absent: Bob Thurgarland and Vann Smith

Christopher Balogh made a motion, seconded by Tony Szumski, to accept the minutes of March 14, 2019. Motion carried.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

- Hunterdon County Department of Health, Division of Mosquito & Vector Control
  Memo to Pearl at the Board of Health from Tadhgh Rainey March 22, 2019
  As a requirement of the State Pesticide Control Regulations, NJAC Title 7 Chapter 30, enclosed is an information packet regarding our mosquito control program.
- Memo to All Recreational Bathing Facilities located in Hunterdon County, NJ From: Dawn Faltings, Principal Environmental Health Specialist – April 11, 2019 Re: Pre-Opening Recreational Bathing Facility Inspection
- 3. Memo to Cathy Miller, forwarded to the Board of Health, March 29, 2019

From Visiting Nurse Association of Northern New Jersey Health System Inc., Billie Goon, Senior Development Coordinator, Visiting Nurses Association

They are in the early stages of scheduling flu clinics for fall 2019. Asking if Holland Township would be interested in having a flu clinic.

(It was discussed, but most of our residents get their flu shots at their doctor or pharmacy, so we decided not to pursue this.)

4. Hunterdon County Department of Health

Animal Bite Report, March 14, 2019

Township resident was bitten by his cat while he was giving it medication. Cat will be confined for 10 days. No vaccination shown on the report.

Animal Bite Report April 3, 2019

An out of state delivery employee was bitten on the stomach by a Township resident's dog, while making a furniture delivery.

Confinement required for 10 days. No vaccination shown on the report.

(Pearl stated she will check with the County Health Department as to why they do not include animal vaccination dates or licenses on the Animal Bite Reports.)

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Bob Thurgarland is waiting for information on who is the new Primary County Health Department Contact for Holland Township Board of Health.

There was discussion on the Measles outbreak across the country and especially in New York, due to many unvaccinated people. Jeff Waldron stated there were no cases of Measles in Hunterdon County at this time.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. The meeting adjourned at 8.15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary